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On Tuesday, May 09, 2017; the Ellsworth Township Zoning Commission’s regular meeting began at 6:00 
PM at the Fire Hall. 

Chair Sean Giblin opened the meeting leading with the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment of 
silence for those serving our country past and present.   

Members present were Chair Sean Giblin, Janine Goddard, Pete Rich and Alternate Clint Whitehair. 
Excused is Dan Stout, unexcused is Jim Mayberry.  Alternate Clint Whitehair is replacing Dan Stout. 

Three (3) guests were present; Fred Schrock, Jim Tripp and Dee Tripp. 

Sean Giblin made a motion to approve Apr 11, 2017 minutes, seconded by Pete Rich.  Roll call vote: Sean 
Giblin – yes; Pete Rich - yes; Clint Whitehair; Janine Goddard – yes.  Motion carried. 

The commission was informed that the drainage issue between Dollar General and the Sunoco gas 
station was resolved by the parties involved.  

Jim Tripp commented that Chapter 4 of the Zoning Resolution covered drainage for new buildings. 

There were no comments for additional new agenda. 

Inspector Wayne Sarna sent a message that he did not have anything to add to the agenda for tonight’s 
meeting. 

There were no additional new permits for April. 

Chair Sean Giblin asked there were any comments from the public. 

Fred Schrock informed everyone that Sunday, May 28th at 11AM at the VFW; a Memorial Day service will 
be held followed by a parade, at approximately 11:45AM, to the cemetery.  Berlin Center’s parade will 
be at 2PM Sunday, and then Monday, North Jackson’s parade will be at 9AM. 
 

Janine Goddard made a motion to adjourn at 6:22 PM; seconded by Clint Whitehair. Roll call vote: Sean 
Giblin – yes; Pete Rich - yes; Clint Whitehair; Janine Goddard – yes.  Motion carried. 

 

 

Janine Goddard  
Secretary 


